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Subject:  Submission objecting to proposed Warkworth coal mine modification 
 
Dear Ms Donnelley 
 
This is a submission against the proposed expansion of the Warkworth coal mine (DA 300-9-2002-i MOD 6). 
 
I object to the project, and I submit that it should be refused because of its unreasonable impact on threatened 
species, and on the people of the surrounding area. 
 
BIODIVERSITY IMPACTS 
The proposed Warkworth modification project would destroy 16 hectares of Endangered Ecological Communities. 
The promised "offset" for this irreversible loss of endangered species and their habitat does not compensate for its 
loss, and would not protect equivalent habitat to that proposed to be bulldozed. In any event, Rio Tinto have shown 
that their so-called 'offsets' are not protected anyway, and may be subject to future mining applications. 
 
The Warkworth mine must not be allowed to expand into an area that Rio Tinto agreed, in 2003, to protect in a 
permanent conservation area, and in which open cut mining was rejected by the Land and Environment Court in 
earlier this year.. 
 
SOCIAL IMPACTS 
Sadly, too many Hunter Valley villages have already been swallowed up by coal mining. Bulga, a close-knit 
community with deep historical significance for the Hunter, must be protected.  
 
It is disappointing to note that Rio Tinto has been misleading its employees about the reasons the Warkworth 
Extension was rejected in court, and has failed to publicly acknowledge the agreement it has broken -  to protect 
this area from mining. This has lead to conflict in the community. 
 
ABORIGINAL HERITAGE 
The proposed modification project would destroy four known Aboriginal artefacts, that Rio Tinto has previously 
agreed to protect (under the Deed of Agreement). This agreement must be kept, and these important cultural 
artefacts of the Wonnaruah people must be protected. 
 
JOBS AND ECONOMIC IMPACTS 
Rio Tinto have provided no economic assessment in support of the project, and their bland public statements to the 
effect that this project is needed to maintain jobs have not been supported by any information provided. 
 
Rio Tinto's estimates of the employment and economic benefits of expanding the Warkworth mine have previously 
been rejected by the NSW Land and Environment Court, and they remain untrustworthy. Threats of jobs losses by 
the proponent should not be a factor for consideration when assessing the merits of this project, and they certainly 
should not take precedence over the protection of public health, adherence to the Deed of Agreement to protect 
Saddle Ridge from coal mining, and the right for the community of Bulga to persist. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Denis Wilson 


